FEBRUARY 25, 2004
                                          REGULAR MEETING

The Police Commission of the City and County of San Francisco met in their chambers, Room 551, Thomas J. Cahill Hall of Justice, 850 Bryant Street, San Francisco, at 5:35 p.m., in a Regular Meeting.

PRESENT:
Commissioners Quaranta, Chan, Makras

  ABSENT:
Commissioners Perry, Friday

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF FEBRUARY 18, 2004









Commissioner Chan made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of February 18, 2004.  Second by Commissioner Makras.  Approved 3-0.

POLICE COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Motion of Calendaring of New Items

Commissioners Quaranta, Chan and Makras congratulated the newly appointed Command Staff.

CHIEF’S ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REVIEW OF RECENT DEPARTMENT EVENTS






Chief Fong introduced her command staff:  Deputy Chief Pengel, Airport, Commander Sam Craig, Airport, Deputy Chief Antonio Parra, Administration, Deputy Chief Morris Tabak, Investigations, Deputy Chief Suhr, FOB, Command Dave Shinn, FOB, Commander Mike Puccinelli, FOB and Commander Harper, Parking and Traffic.

Chief Fong reported briefly on several issues.  She met with Supervisor Ammiano to discuss problems in District 9, mainly traffic issues.  She also met with General Myide and other agencies to discuss homeland security issues.  

On February 19th, she met with the U.S. Attorney and was briefed on matters of mutual interest with other city agencies.

On February 21st, Deputy Chief Suhr, Captains Dillon and Sanford met with Supervisor Sandoval and the community to discuss community concerns in the OMI neighborhood.

On February 23rd, the 207 recruit academy class began with 44 new recruits.

On February 24th, P.O.S.T. began its audit of the police academy.  Preliminary reports indicate that we are passing with flying colors.  Also on the 24th, the Chief met to discuss general order on modified duty and to ensure that this order are kept up to date.

The Chief also stated that members of the department met with the assistant district attorney and FOB personnel to discuss how to pursuit and prosecute quality of life violations.  The Chief also stated that the department have been working with the PUC on the issue of lighting in the area of West Point and Middle Point.

The department also met with the City Attorney and the District Attorney to discuss adult entertainment clubs being in violation of city and state laws.

Sergeant Dan Greely, Airport Bureau, officer-in-charge of the K-9 and Explosive Ordinance Unit, introduced Officer Bob Chapman, Senior Bomb Technician for the Department.  Officer Chapman displayed a picture of a “total containment vessel” capable of containing weapons of mass destruction.  Officer Chapman stated that this is the only such vessel owned by a police department in the U.S.

APPROVAL OF THE AWARDS COMMITTEE’S RECOMMENDATIONS





Commissioner Makras made a motion for approval of the Award Committee’s recommendations.  Second by Commissioner Chan.  Approved 3-0.

RESOLUTION NO. 18-04
AWARDS GRANTED TO MEMBERS OF THE POLICE DEPARTMENT

(Resolution No. 18-04)

OCC DIRECTOR’S REPORT RE:  STAFFING AND SUMMARY OF RECENT EVENTS








Mr. Kevin Allen, OCC Director, congratulated the newly appointed Command Staff.

Mr. Allen stated that he met with the new recruit class at the academy.

DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO APPROVE THE OCC BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2004-2005




Put over for next week.

PRESENTATION OF THE 2003 FOURTH QUARTER COMPLIANCE REPORT PER SECTION VII OF THE DOCUMENT DISCLOSURE PROTOCOL BETWEEN THE OCC AND THE SFPD








Lieutenant Keohane, Legal Division, update the Commission on the department’s compliance with document disclosure protocol between the SFPD and the OCC.

PUBLIC COMMENT

tc \l1 "PUBLIC COMMENT
Mr. Mike Currier, Outer Mission Resident Association, spoke in support of Captain Dillon and asked that he not be transferred.

Mr. Ron Dudum read a letter and asked not to transfer Captain Sanford from Taraval Station.

Mr. Pat McGuire asked the Chief not to transfer Captain Sanford.

Mike asked the Chief not to transfer Captain Sanford.

Unidentified asked the Chief not to transfer Captain Sanford.

Unidentified, youth center counselor in the Taraval District, asked that Captain Sanford not be transferred.

Mr. Leroy Ives, Excelsior District, asked that Captain Dillon not be transferred.

Ms. Machen asked that Captain Sanford not be transferred.

Mr. Ernie Meriweather asked that Captain Sanford not be transferred.

Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

_____________________________

Lieutenant Edward Geeter

Secretary

San Francisco Police Commission
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